
Pastor’s Page  

Greetings Summer Hill!   

I am writing this letter on Ascension Day, ten days 

before Pentecost, which commemorates when Jesus 

ascended back to Heaven. This significant event 

profoundly impacted the lives of the disciples and the 

early Christian community. The followers of Jesus 

had undergone considerable experiences during the 

forty days since His resurrection. And now, just as 

they were becoming accustomed to the reality of 

Jesus being alive, He was preparing to depart from 

their visible presence. This change was very difficult 

for them to understand, especially when they were 

content with their current state. 

Jesus emphasized that change is essential for 

experiencing new life. In the Gospel of John 12:24, 

Jesus stated, "Very truly, I tell you, unless a grain of 

wheat falls into the earth and dies, it remains just a 

single grain; but if it dies, it bears much fruit." 

Although we recognize this truth, we often resist 

change by clinging to our old ways. Other times, 

change occurs so incrementally that we hardly notice 

until a new reality presents itself. 

One remarkable transformation we witness is the 

development of our youth into young adults. This 

was evident during our Youth Sunday Service, where 

fourteen confirmands actively participated in the 

worship service. Each of these individuals has 

diligently worked through their faith journeys, 

emerging as strong and Spirit-filled members of our 

community. They are truly a gift to us all and the 

entire Body of Christ. I am confident that they will 

continue their paths and serve as effective Disciples 

of Christ throughout their lives, blessing us with their 

example. 

On Pentecost Sunday, which marks the descent of the 

Holy Spirit upon the disciples and the "birthday of 

the church," our second-year Confirmands will 

affirm the vows made on their behalf at baptism by 

proclaiming their belief in Jesus Christ as Lord and 

Savior, thereby entering full membership in the 

church. They are undergoing a visible and spiritual 

transformation, embarking on new life and faith 

journeys. This occasion represents a pinnacle 

experience for us all. 

As I thank God for the blessings of new life, 

transformation, and spiritual growth, I remind myself 

that our journey resembles a marathon rather than a 

sprint. While mountaintop experiences provide 

temporary exhilaration, we must return to the 

realities of everyday life. These moments serve to 

reignite our ministries and guide us back to our paths, 

reminding us of the joy found within a faith 

community dedicated to teaching, sharing, and living 

God's love with neighbors near and far. 

We can sustain the enthusiasm ignited by the Holy 

Spirit by recommitting to active participation in the 

Body of Christ through prayer, study, and good 

works. Like our Confirmands, we must embrace our 

vow "to participate in the life and mission of this 

family of God's people, sharing regularly in the 

worship of God and enlisting in the work of this local 

church as it serves this community and the world." 

Despite entering the summer months, numerous 

opportunities exist for involvement in church 

activities. Upcoming events include baptisms, new 

member receptions, outdoor worship services, 

Vacation Bible School, home visitations, mission 

trips, church camp, community service programs, 

Scouts, fundraising activities, fellowship 

opportunities, and initiatives to assist neighbors in 

need. 

If you have ideas or inspiration for how Summer Hill 

can effectively demonstrate our love, please share 

them with me or any member of our Consistory. Get 

involved and help bring these ideas to fruition. Invite 

friends and neighbors to join our ministry and 

discover why we are all part of the one family of 

Christ. We are only beginning, so do not miss out on 

these transformative experiences. 

Summer Hill Blessings, Pastor Ken  
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Communion Offerings 

The June Communion offering is designated to the 

Pastor’s Emergency Relief Fund.  

The July Communion offering is designated to the 

One Rock One Community Gospel Concert. 

 

Summer Worship Schedule 

Our summer worship schedule will begin on 

Sunday, June 1.  During the months of June, July 

and August, worship will be held at 9:30am on 

Sunday mornings. There will be no Sunday school 

during this time. Worship services will resume at 

10:30am on Sunday, September 7. 

 

Board of Christian Ed. Meeting 

Anyone interested in learning more about our 

Sunday School program is welcome and invited to 

attend the Board of Christian Education Meeting on 

Tuesday, June 3 at 6:30pm. The meeting will take 

place downstairs in room B1. Please speak to Laura 

Carll, any Sunday School teachers, Pastor Ken or the 

church office for more information.  

 

VBS Planning Meeting 
There will be a Vacation Bible School Planning 

Meeting on Tuesday, June 3 at 7:00pm in 

downstairs room B1. Anyone interested in helping at 

VBS, which will be held June 17-21, is invited to 

attend. Please speak to Bill Reber for more 

information. 

 

Food Drive Challenge Donations 

Due Sunday, June 8 

There are always families struggling to put food on 

the table.  The Food Pantry plays a significant role in 

meeting this need.  However, with changes to 

programs and funding, the Food Pantry needs our 

help as well! Please pick up a FOOD CHALLENGE 

flyer in the Narthex of the church, and/ or contact 

Brook Koch-Guers for more information or to 

schedule a pickup of your donation at 570-449-0825. 

Pentecost and Confirmation Sunday 

On Sunday, June 8 we will celebrate the birthday of 

the church and confirm the baptismal vows of our 

Confirmands as we welcome them into church 

membership. 
 

Strengthen the Church Offering 

We will collect the Strengthen the Church (STC) 

offering on Sunday, June 8. This offering reflects 

the shared commitment of people across the United 

Church of Christ to cooperatively build up the UCC. 

Conferences and the national setting equally share 

the gifts given by members and friends through their 

local congregations. The funds raised support 

leadership development, new churches, youth 

ministry, and innovation in existing congregations.  

By your generosity to this offering, you build up the 

Body of Christ. Special envelopes are available. 
 

Fellowship Time 

Join us for conversation, along with a cup of coffee 

and light refreshments following our 9:30am 

worship service on Pentecost Sunday, June 8.  We 

will gather in the rear of the Sanctuary the second 

Sunday of each month. Catch up with old friends, 

make new ones, and stay up to date on everything 

happening at St. Paul’s. We have been having a 

wonderful response to our monthly fellowship times! 

Donations of treats (cookies, brownies, cupcakes, 

muffins, etc.)  
 

Prayer is Powerful! 

Please call or email the church office with your 

prayer concerns. We believe in the power of prayer 

and want to pray for you.  

St. Paul’s has a prayer concerns email group AND 

also a prayer phone call chain for anyone interested. 

The phone call chain can be as simple as receiving 

a text and praying for the person. Please contact the 

church office if you would like more information or 

to be added to these lists. 
 

“Liberty cannot be established without morality,  

nor without faith.”  —Alexis de Tocqueville 
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Golf Outing 

It's time for the 3rd Annual St Paul's UCC Golf 

Outing.  Gavin, Gaige, and Chase Guers are again 

coordinating an afternoon of fellowship and golf at 

Hidden Valley Golf Course.  This year it will be held 

on Sunday, June 29, beginning at 1:30 pm.  We will 

go to Buddy's Log Cabin in Pine Grove for Ice Cream 

following golf.  Please RSVP by signing up on the 

signup sheet in the church's Narthex or by calling or 

texting Gavin Guers at 570-789-4239 or Brook 

Koch-Guers at 570-449-0825.  The cost is $40 for 

adults and $20 for those 15 and under.  We hope 

you'll join us!  Whether you're a seasoned pro or a 

newbie, there's fun for all on the golf course!  (and 

who doesn't like ice cream for dessert BEFORE 

dinner) DEADLINE TO SIGN UP IS JUNE 8TH: 

(We may be able to accommodate a few additional 

golfers after the deadline, but the golf course has 

requested numbers by the 8th.)  

 

18th Annual Senior Citizen 

Appreciation Day and Picnic 

On Tuesday, June 10, the Schuylkill Haven 

Borough will host the 18th Annual Senior Citizen 

Appreciation Day and Picnic at the Island Park 

Pavilion from 4-7pm. All persons 60 years of age or 

older who live within the Schuylkill Haven Borough, 

are members of churches from the Schuylkill Haven 

and Vicinity Council of Churches or are a member of 

the Schuylkill Haven Senior Citizens Organization 

are invited to attend, free of charge. There will be 

hamburgers, hot dogs, pasta salad, ice cream, 

watermelon and lots of goodies! There will also be 

health screenings, informational booths, prize bingo 

and entertainment. RSVP is appreciated at 570-385-

1313. More information is available on the flyer on 

the church bulletin board.  

 

Special Offering 

On Sunday, June 15 (Father’s Day), we will be 

collecting a special offering designated to Locust 

Lake Camp Ministries. 

 

Motorcycle Sunday 
We have again designated the third Sunday of the 

month as “Bring your motorcycle to church” 

Sunday.  The upcoming dates are June 15, July 20, 

August 17 and September 21.  Spread the word, 

invite your friend, and join us for some fun and 

fellowship.  If you would like to be notified of other 

rides throughout the summer, please notify the 

church office to have your name added to the “Biker” 

email list! 

 

Calling All Graduates 

During our 9:30am worship service on Sunday,  

June 29, we will be recognizing and congratulating 

the graduates from our congregation. If you or 

someone you know is graduating from High School, 

College, a Technical School or some other institution 

of higher learning, please contact the church office 

by June 15, so that we may recognize them for their 

fantastic achievement. 

 

Schuylkill Haven Area Food Pantry 

The Schuylkill Haven Food Pantry is in great need 

and accepts all non-perishable food items and paper 

products. Items can be dropped off at the church 

during the week or placed in the shopping cart at the 

back of the sanctuary. NO OUTDATED FOOD 

PLEASE. We will be helping on Monday, June 16 

at 8:30am and Friday, June 20 at 12pm. Please 

speak to Verna Ebling, Bill Reber or the church 

office if you would like to help or donate items. 

 

Vacation Bible School 

VBS 2025 is fast approaching! “True North- 

Trusting Jesus is a Wild World” will be held 

Monday-Friday, June 16-20 from 6-8:30pm each 

day. All children 4-12 are welcome to attend. 

Community posters and registration forms are 

available on the table in the narthex. Be sure to 

register now. More information can also be found on 

the members of St. Paul's Facebook page. Please 

speak to Bill Reber for more information.  
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Outdoor Worship 
Outdoor worship services will be held once a month, 

the fourth Sunday of the month. Grab your lawn chair 

or favorite blanket and join us once again amidst the 

beauty of God’s creation. Our first outdoor service 

will be held on the front church lawn on Sunday, 

June 22 at 9:30am. We will also worship outdoors 

on Sunday, July 27 and Sunday, August 24. Please 

note: in case of inclement weather, the services will 

be moved inside and held in the sanctuary. 

 

5th Sunday Offering 

On Sunday, June 29 we will collect the 5th Sunday 

offering which is designated to the Schuylkill Haven 

Council of Churches Food Pantry. Special envelopes 

will become available.  

 

Schuylkill Haven Council of 

Churches Blood Drives 

 

 

 

The future dates for the Council’s blood bank are 

July 17, September 18 and November 13 at 

Jerusalem Lutheran Church, Schuylkill Haven from 

1-6pm. Please give! 

 

Youth Acolytes Needed 

We are looking for youth to serve as acolytes on 

Sunday mornings during the worship services. If 

your child is interested in helping and would like to 

learn more, please speak to Laura Carll, Pastor Ken 

or the church office. Training will be provided.  

 

Sunday School Raffle 

Every week that our youth participate in Sunday 

School, they will get a raffle ticket that will be 

entered into a drawing for a prize. Drawings will then 

happen quarterly at the Youth Group Events. 

(winners do not need to be present)  

CWS Clean-Up Buckets 

Following many natural disasters, clean-up buckets 

provide those affected with the essentials to begin 

getting their lives back in order.  The Schuylkill 

Association, working with the UCC Disaster 

Ministries, helps provide these kits through Church 

World Services anywhere they are needed, to include 

right here in Schuylkill County.  Our Association 

currently has empty five-gallon buckets that need to 

be filled.  If you would like to help in this ministry 

by coordinating the filling of some of the buckets or 

can donate materials or money to buy the required 

materials, please contact the church office.  Learn 

more at https://cwskits.org/. 
 

 
 

Your Consistory met on May 20, 

2025 and discussed the following 

items: 

Briefly mentioned the repairs to the sinks in the 

main and second kitchens. 

Noted the coordination of the Fellowship Hall floor 

cleaning/waxing by Ray Reigel this summer.  

Discussed the condition of the lighting fixtures 

around the church grounds and how to upgrade. 

Noted the updated Prayer Call List, sharing cell 

phone numbers for easier and quicker 

communications via group text messages. 

Shared the success of the church’s Yard Sale on 

May 3; planning to have another one next spring. 

Graduation Recognition Sunday will be on June 29. 

June’s 5th Sunday Offering will go towards the 

Schuylkill Haven Food Pantry 

June Communion offering will support the Pastor’s 

Emergency Relief Fund 

July Communion offering will support One Rock 

One Community Music Concert 

August Communion offering will support the 

Alzheimer’s Association 

The next Consistory Mtg. will be held on July 15. 

Respectfully yours, Trevor Smith, Secretary

https://cwskits.org/


Confirmation Class Sign-ups 

It’s time to register for Confirmation class. 1st year 

confirmation classes are available to any young adult 

turning 12 or entering 7th grade this year. 

To register, please turn in a completed form to the 

church office by Sunday, August 31.  Confirmands 

will identify someone to serve as their mentor. 

Mentors must be either persons currently serving on 

Consistory or a member of the Spiritual Council and 

may not be immediate family members. 

Confirmation Classes will begin on Rally Day 

Sunday, September 7th at 9:15 AM, with a 

confirmand, parent and mentor meeting. At this time, 

confirmation requirements and expectations will be 

reviewed with confirmands, their parents and 

mentors signing the Confirmation Covenant. A 

blessing of the Confirmands will be conducted 

during the Worship service following the meeting. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact 

Pastor Ken McDowell. 

*  *  * 

  

Eligible Mentors: 
  

Current Consistory Members... 

Pam Clauser    Clint Clauser  

Robin Ferguson  Kathy Kline  

Carol Mengel   Lori Moyer    

Jeff Palerino    Kelly Palerino 

Mike Reber    Trevor Smith  

Terri Saunders   Tom Saunders  

    

Spiritual Council Members... 

Deb Bailey                  Brian Clauser 

Rob Clauser                Verna Ebling 

Debra Koch                             Lori Moyer 

Paul Moyer                              Earl Phillips 

Bill Reber                                Libby Zimmerman 

Pam Clauser                            Cookie Mengel  

Jeffrey Palerino                       Eric Reber 

Tom Nagle                              Helen Michelson 

Ray Riegel                              Mike Fessler 

Kathy Kline                            Robin Ferguson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Confirmation Class 

Registration Form 
 

Name: ________________________________ 

            (please include middle name) 

 

Address: ______________________________ 
 

______________________________________ 

 

Home Phone #: _________________________

     

Cell Phone #: __________________________ 

     

Email: ________________________________

    

Parents: _______________________________ 

 _____________________________________ 

 

Grade Entering in Fall: ____________ 

    

Birth Date: ____________________________

    

Baptismal Date: ________________________ 

  

Baptismal Church: ______________________ 

  

Mentor: ______________________________ 
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Thank You!! 

-to Lori and Dean Edwards for sponsoring the shut-

in mailing for June 2025 
 

-to Bill Reber and Ron Faust for mowing and weed 

whacking the church lawn  

 

-St. Paul’s UCC, 

Thank you for thinking of us in our time of need.  

It is greatly appreciated. 

Roxanne, Kevin, Olivia, Ava and Coco Sweigert 

 

-Dear Friends of St. Paul’s, 

Thank you for your gift to the ministry of 

Samaritan’s Purse. This month as we celebrate 

Easter, we have recently concluded work in the 

aftermath of devastating flooding in eastern 

Kentucky. We also continue to serve hurricane 

Helene survivors in North Carolina, provide literacy 

training in Cambodia, and offer fresh water to 

displaced people in South Sudan. In each of these 

locations and many more, we share the eternal hope 

of our resurrected Lord and savior. “Thus it is written 

that the Christ should suffer and on the third day rise 

from the dead, and that repentance for the 

forgiveness of sins to be proclaimed in his name to 

all nations.” (Luke 24:46-47)  

Your gifts and prayers help to make ministry like this 

possible and we are grateful for your partnership. 

May God bless you!  

Sincerely, Franklin Graham, President 

 

Lectionary Readings: 

Seventh Sunday of Easter – June 1  

Acts 16:16-34                                               

Psalm 97 

Revelation 22:12-14, 16-17, 20-21 

John 17:20-26 

 

Pentecost Sunday- June 8 

Acts 2:1-21 or Genesis 11:1-9  

Psalm 104:24-34, 35b               

John 14:8-17 (25-27)  

Romans 8:14-17 or Acts 2:1-21  

 

Trinity Sunday- June 15 

Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31                                    

Psalm 8  

Romans 5:1-5                                      

John 16:12-15  
  

Second Sunday after Pentecost, June 22 

1 Kings 19:1-4 [5-7] 8-15a         

Isaiah 65:1-9  

Psalm 42 and 43                 

Psalm 22:19-28  

Galatians 3:23-29        

Luke 8:26-39    
   

Third Sunday after Pentecost, June 29 

2 Kings 2:1-2, 6-14         

1 Kings 19:15-16, 19-21  

Psalm 77:1-2, 11-20               

Psalm 16  

Galatians 5:1, 13-25                            

Luke 10:1-11, 16-20 
 

Fourth Sunday after Pentecost, July 6 

2 Kings 5:1-14                              

Isaiah 66:10-14  

Psalm 30        

Psalm 66:1-9  

Galatians 6:(1-6), 7-16                

Luke 10:1-11, 16-20 
  

Celebrating the Church’s Birthday 

On Pentecost, we remember when the Holy Spirit 

descended on Jesus’ disciples. As they gathered in 

Jerusalem 10 days after Jesus’ ascension, they saw 

tongues of fire, heard rushing wind and began 

speaking in many languages. Because the disciples 

could then share the good news with all the pilgrims 

assembled for the Pentecost festival, the occasion 

marks the birthday of the Christian church. That day 

alone, about 3,000 people devoted their lives to 

Christ. 
 

Like the Holy Spirit, Pentecost is important and 

relevant today. As theologian Henri Nouwen writes, 

“Without Pentecost the Christ-event — the life, 

death and resurrection of Jesus — remains 

imprisoned in history as something to remember, 

think about and reflect on. The Spirit of Jesus comes 

to dwell within us, so that we can become living 

Christs here and now.” 

https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=93
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STEWARDSHIP 

St. Paul’s Summer Hill offers more than Sunday 

services. We teach Sunday School, Confirmation, 

and Bible Study classes. Our mission projects 

include the Schuylkill Haven Food Bank, Servants to 

All, and the Council of Churches. The church hosts 

meetings for the Boy Scouts and various committees. 

We organize fellowship events, visit hospitals and 

nursing homes, comfort those in loss, and provide 

spiritual care. We plan weddings, banquets, and 

ecumenical events with other area churches. We also 

maintain the church building and property. 

Our leadership and staff are dedicated to helping us 

become who God wants us to be. The church's 

ministry and mission rely on the spiritual and 

financial contributions from our members and 

friends. These resources support our mission and 

require real money to provide spiritual services. 

Giving a gift is a personal choice. Gifts can be given 

in appreciation for what has been received and as a 

sign of commitment to contributing positively to the 

world. Individuals may feel inspired to give 

generously based on their own experiences and 

values. 

 

 

Giving may involve sacrificing something else. You 

might skip a fancy coffee or pack lunch once a week 

instead of buying it. Even small amounts add up. If 

half of our family units gave just $5 more each week, 

we could easily close the budget gap. Your gift 

matters to both you and the church's mission. 

As a congregation, we are now entering our mid-year 

assessment of our monetary contributions towards 

our annual budget.  Although we are behind our 

budget goals, with your help, we can close the gap.  

The practice of financial stewardship is regarded as 

a spiritual discipline and a means to deepen our faith. 

Regular contributions can foster a habit of 

generosity. The donations we make enable various 

activities and initiatives. Thank you for your 

participation.   

The table below illustrates the overall impact of a 

modest weekly increase in contributions. We 

encourage you to commit to giving in a consistent 

and disciplined manner. Your commitment will be 

greatly appreciated. 

 

 

 

 
 

 



June Birthdays  

1 - Richard Reis 

 3 - Amy Crouse 

    - Adalyn Marra 

 4 - Natalie Rubinkam 

    - Kate Rubinkam 

    - Brandon Elo 

 5 - Mark Palerino 

    - Jackie Eckert 

    - Brandon Fry 

    - Darren Heim 

 6 - Charles Eckert 

    - David Deibert 

    - Hannah Nagle 

8 - Katie Miller 

12 - Jessica (Moyer) Kehl 

     - Kaylee (Clauser) Kerchner 

13 - Esther (Cookie) Mengel 

15 - Nelson Moyer 

     - Charles H. Fix 

16 - Shirley Deguire 

17 - Ronald A. Faust 

20 - Anna Mae Minchhoff 

23 - Cindy Clauser 

     - Elijah Shawver 

24 - John Ulsh 

     - Deborah Reed 

     - Stephany Krause 

26 - Kelly Palerino 

     - Connor Kerstetter 

27 - Nancy Wesner 

     - Ann McDowell 

28 - Denise Miller 

30 - Vicky Borger 

     - Callie Palerino 

     - Heather Carey 

June Anniversaries 

2 - Larry and Sally Reber 

4 - Dawn and Bill Mattes 

10 - Kevin and Jill Kerstetter 

11 - John and Beth Satterwhite 

13 - David and Pauline Smith 

14 - Deborah and Gregory Reed 

15 - Nancy and Peter VanDeest 

     - Jessica and Gregory Kehl 

18 - Rebecca and Mark McBreen 

22 - Steven and Janet Pagotto 

24 - John and Linda Epler 

26 - Tom and Lucinda Nagle 

28 - Brian and Cindy Clauser 

30 - Earl and Lorraine Phillips 

     - Paul and Sharon Shealer 

 

June Baptismal Anniversaries 

• Matthew William, son of Christopher Krause 

and Ashley Heffner Hasenauer  

• Elias Joseph, son of Joseph and Tamara Nagle   

• Abram Joseph, son of Joseph and Tamara Nagle  

• Connor Anthony, son of Jonathan and Melissa 

Rodnick   

• Jett Wilson, son of Justin and Kelly Clauser   

• Brantley Irvin, son of Michael and Sarah Wolfe   

• Damien Joseph, son of Michael and Sarah 

Wolfe    

• Gatlin James, son of Michael and Sarah Wolfe   

• Caroline Grace, daughter of Adam and Laura 

Carll   

• William James, son of Adam and Laura Carll  

• Silas Aaron, son of Josiah and Angela Meck  

• Wesson Nicholas, son of Kayla Jones and 

Vincent Hoppes 

• Bailey Louise, daughter of Kayla Jones and 

Vincent Hoppes   

 

Special Dates 

• Pentecost, June 8, 2025 

• Flag Day, June 14, 2025 

• Trinity Sunday, June 15, 2025 

• Father's Day, June 15, 2025 

• Juneteenth, June 19, 2025 

• First day of summer, June 20, 2025 

 
 

Christian Symbol 

 

RIVER — In the Bible, rivers (and other bodies of 

water) often represent deliverance, salvation, 

freedom and cleansing. The Jordan River is 

especially prominent: The Israelites crossed it to 

enter the Promised Land after God delivered them 
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from slavery, and John baptized Jesus (and many 

other people) there. The image of crossing the Jordan 

River has long been a metaphor for death — crossing 

from earthly to heavenly life, from worldly struggles 

to the bliss of God's kingdom, from physical ailments 

to the wholeness of a resurrection body. 

 

Bible Quiz 

Who said to the prophet Nathan, “I have sinned 

against the LORD”? 

 

A. Reuben, for selling Joseph into slavery 

B. Jacob, for deceiving Isaac and stealing his 

brother’s birthright 

C. Rahab, a prostitute 

D. David, considered Israel’s greatest king 

 

Answer: D (See 2 Samuel 12:13.) 

 

Thoughts for Father’s Day 

 

A careful man I ought to be;  

a little fellow follows me; 

I do not dare to go astray,  

for fear he’ll go  

the self-same way. 

 

I cannot once escape his eyes; 

whate’er he sees me do, he tries 

— 

Like me, he says, he’s going to be,  

the little chap who follows me. 

 

He thinks that I am good and fine,  

believes in every word of mine: 

The base in me he must not see,  

the little chap who follows me. 

 

I must remember as I go,  

through summer’s sun and winter’s snow, 

I’m building for the years to be,  

for a little fellow follows me. 

—Author unknown 

What Is a Father? 

Being a male species does not make a man a father, 

for a dad is a special blend of hero; disciplinarian; a 

friend; someone to look up to; someone to model … 

someone with a touch of the “mother” in him; 

someone who is big enough to say, “The fault was 

mine” … someone who lives the kind of life that 

makes you want to say, “I, too, shall follow him!” 

—Alton Kaul 

 

The Joy of Generosity 

He who has received much should also give much. It 

is essential to give a goodly part of what God has 

allowed us to accumulate. Otherwise greed and 

miserliness will seize our hearts and minds. 

Furthermore, by not giving generously, we will miss 

the many joys that generosity brings to us. Let us not 

cheat ourselves of those blessings. 

 

When On Vacation 

When on vacation, be with us in spirit. 

The rest of the summer, be with us in person. 

 

The First Day  

of Vacation Bible School 

One summer afternoon, a grandfather picked up his 

4-year-old grandson at church. “Well, Jason, how did 

you like your first day of vacation Bible school?” 

“It was great!” the boy replied. “We heard some 

stories and drew some pictures. Then we went out to 

play, and when we came back in God had juice and 

cookies waiting for us!” 

 

 

“Every problem has a soft spot.  

If it is too big for us, we can take it to God.  

No problem is too big for God.” 

—Brother Andrew 
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                       June 2025 St. Paul's United Church of Christ  

1235 Summer Hill Road  

Auburn, PA  17922 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Church Phone: 570-754-7225 

Rev. Ken McDowell, Pastor: 610-207-4783 

Office Hours: Monday– Thursday 9am - 2pm 

Email: summerhillucc@gmail.com 

Website: www.summerhillucc.com 

  

  
  

 

Address Service Requested 

Visit the Pennsylvania Southeast Conference – 

www.psec.org 

Visit the United Church of Christ – www.ucc.org 

Church Staff 

Pastor: Rev. Ken McDowell 

Church Administrator & Custodian: Kelly 

Palerino 

Music Director/ Pianist: Rae Ann Borger 

Organists: Jacob Challenger/ Colin Andrew 

(Supply) 

Church Leadership 

Consistory President: Pam Clauser 

Consistory Vice President: Jeff Palerino 

Consistory Secretary: Trevor Smith 

Consistory Assistant Secretary: Terri Saunders 

Treasurer: Lori Moyer 

Financial Secretary: Kathy Kline 

 

Consistory Elders: Pam Clauser, Robin Ferguson 

and Jeff Palerino  

Consistory Trustees: Mike Reber, Clint Clauser  

and Kelly Palerino 

Stewardship/Mission- Deacons of Consistory:  

Kathy Kline, Carol Mengel, Trevor Smith,  

Lori Moyer, Tom and Terri Saunders 

Board of Christian Education Chairperson & 

Summer Hill Youth Group:  Laura Carll 

Board of Christian Education Vice-

Chairperson: Vicky Borger 

Board of Christian Education Secretary:  

Amy Zimmerman  

Sunday Morning Coordinator: Trevor Smith  

Assistant Sunday Coordinator:  David Deibert 

Budget Committee: Pam Clauser 

Personnel Committee: Lori Moyer 

Prayer Shawl Ministry Chair: Nancy Dewald 

Altar Committee Chairperson: Kelly Palerino 

June 2025 

http://www.psec.org/
http://www.ucc.org/

